Bredhurst Church Of England Primary School



Parents As Partners

Website: www.bredhurst.kent.sch.uk Newsletter 1.3.19



Self Control
Perseverance
Inclusion

Respect

Inspiration

Trust



Dear Parents and carers,

Welcome to this week's newsletter.

The children have returned after the break filled with excitement for this term's learning. This was intensified by the two beautiful, spring like days we had upon returning to school. We would, however, suggest that you continue to provide your children with a coat as the weather is particularly inclement currently, with a further cold spell forecast.

Our Year 6 children are all due to find out about their secondary school places this evening. We hope that they have all been given the school that they wanted. If your child hasn't been given the school place that you have chosen then please do contact the office, or e-mail me; headteacher@bredhurst.kent.sch.uk to discuss how to go forward.

Forge class had a lovely time on their trip to the Dockyard on Wednesday. With Mrs Green enjoying the challenge of being the 'Pirate Captain' and the class being her 'crew'. The 'crew' enjoyed their role playing and learnt an enormous amount about pirates and the way they lived on board the ships. All the children loved scuttling through 'HMS Ocelot' the submarine and the day ended with an interactive play session. A very tired 'crew' at the end of a very sunny day!

Fir Tree class have made a Bug Hotel in their outside learning space. It looks very exciting and they are eagerly awaiting bug visitors!

Obviously the MOMO face challenge has had an impact on the school this week. The children in Hurstwood, Kemsley and Oakwood classes have all had a talk about on-line safety and the fact that this is not real! We have re-iterated with them about telling parents if they see something upsetting on-line. This talk was followed up with a letter explaining what the MOMO face challenge is and a reminder to be vigilant regarding what the children are viewing whilst on-line.

Forge class did not receive their letter as they were on a trip so this letter will be going home with your child tonight.

Next week we have the pancake races to look forward to! On Tuesday 5th March, we will be holding our annual pancake race, where all the children who wish to compete for the prize of a crème egg will be racing with their pancake. A reminder that you will need to provide your child with a pancake and frying pan for the race. This may be brought into school that morning or if you intend to come along and watch the races you may bring it into school for your child then. We aim to start the races at approximately 2.45p.m. and the children will be able to leave immediately after the event. For this reason there will be no after school clubs on Tuesday.

Next week across the school the children will be involved in carnival type activities as well as their usual learning. This is to develop their multi-cultural awareness and ensure they have wide and varied learning opportunities and because the children all thoroughly enjoyed our Chinese week!

Have a lovely weekend.

Best Wishes

Michelle Cox

Head Teacher

Spirit of Bredhurst this Week Dominic Carr Fir Tree

Forge Lila Deakin

Hurstwood Josh Rollings

Amber Thomas Kemsley

Oakwood **Sydney Killick**

Writer of the Week

Fir Tree Jessica Campbell-Carr

Darcie Killick Forge

Hurstwood Harvey-Blue Ramsden

Kemsley **Josh Rollings**

Jennifer Harrison Oakwood



Stars of the Week

☆ Fir Tree **Elliott Shepherd Forge Dexter Thomas** ☆ Hurstwood Miles Hussey **☆** Kemsley **Daisy Thomas** Oakwood **Isobel LeBreton**



Niamh Jennings

Diary Dates for this Term

March

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\mathbb{A}}$

Monday 4th Carnival Week!

Tuesday 5th Pancake Day Races @ 2.45p.m.

Wednesday 6th Messy Church

Thursday 7th Tombola (Child) Tag Day Friday 8th Fir Tree to Kent Life

Monday 11th St. David's can wear house colours

(Winning house team Term 3)

Friday 15th Year 6—Howard School (Science) Tuesday 19th FOBS Mtg 2p.m. all welcome

Tuesday 19th School Vision Day

Tuesday 19th Yr3/4 + 5/6 High 5 Netball after school

Tuesday 19th Cross Country after school Thursday 21st Yr 6 HMS Cavalier overnight stay Friday 22nd **School Gymnastics Competition** Tuesday 26th Yr3/4 + 5/6 High 5 Netball Wednesday 27th Mother's Day Breakfast

Wednesday 27th Community Lunch Thursday 28th Spring Disco 3.45p.m. Friday 29th Mother's Day Gift sale

<u>April</u>

W

☆ ☆

\$

\$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

A

Tuesday 2nd Year 6 Experience Easter

@ St Matthew's

Thursday 4th **Netball Tournament**

Friday 5th **Easter Service**

Easter Egg Hunt P.M

Mr Eggleton's last day!

Friday 5th Last day of term

Tuesday 23rd All back to school